	2023-2024 оны хичээлийн жилийн 10-р ангийн							
	Англи хэлний хичээлийн шалгалтын сэдэв							
Ху	гацаа: 70 минут <b>Хувилбар:</b> Аангийн сурагч							
<u>SE</u>	CTION: I GRAMMAR Read the following sentences and choose the correct answer for each							
ga	p. \10\							
1.	He is coming with his parents now,? *\1\							
	a. isn't he b. is he c. does he d. doesn't he							
2.	It in Spring. *\1\							
	a. is raining b. has rained c. rains d. was raining							
3.	We love . *\2\							
	a. Playing b. doing c. going d. buying							
4.	Everywhere in the world, hunting endangered animals is against the law. Peoplehunt							
en	dangered animals. *\2\							
	a. Must b. must not c. don't have to d. should not							
5.	My homework hasn't finished\2\							
	a. right now b. since last week c. last week d. tomorrow							
6.	If he passes his final exam, hean policemen.\2\							
	a. will come b. is coming c. come d. coming							
<u>1.2</u>	Complete the sentences with smell/taste/look/seem/feel + like \8\							
<u>ou</u>	sound like your mother.							
	7. Thischicken							
	8. You you've just seen a ghost							
	9. When you use that cream, your skin smooth.							
	10. "It cough medicine.							
<u>1.3</u>	Put the words in correct order to make sentences /4/							
	11. of, teenagers, write, not, do, essay, Half.							
	12. Julia, completed ,Delhi University, has, from degree							
SE	CTION:2 VOCABULARY							
Ch	oose the correct answer \10\13.							
Wł	nat do you call the man who married your father? \1\							
	a. Stepmother b. stepfather c. nephew d. niece							
14	trousers, jacket, boots, sweater \1							
	a.to look b. to try on c. to pay d. to wear							
15.	A wheeled vehicle for living or traveling can be pulled by a car.							
	A. caravan B. car c.bus							
16	The roses like perfume. \2\							
	a.smell b. tasty c.look d. hear							
17.	According to the weather there will be snow tomorrow.\2\							
	a. programme b. information c. forecast D. survey							

18. We shouldn't \_\_\_\_\_ endangered animals.  $\2\$ 

a. I	nunt	b. plant c.s	ave	d.throw				
2.2 Fill the gap	s wit	h correct words	belo	<u>w /8/</u>				
staying in the c	amp	hiking		playing basketball	sunbathing			
19. People	often	go to the beach fo	or					
20. Last mo	nth, v	ve went to Tuv air	nag a	and enjoyed				
21		in the mo	unta	ins is good for our hea	ilth.			
22. Children	22. Children spent a good time in the gym.							
<b>2.3</b> Write 2 exa		s in the column. /4	poin	<u>its /</u>				
	23	Road transport						
	•••••	••••••	••					
			 d th	a quastions Than cl	hoose the best one for each. /4x2=8			
points/		IUNICATION Rea		e questions. Then ci	nouse the best one for each. /4x2=0			
24. A:		B: I went to the	beac	h with my friends.				
				She was a famous	D. What do you do?			
special.		o on the	actr					
00000		eekend?						
25. A: How wa		r holiday? E	8:					
	-	-		C. He died in 1895.	D. I'd love to.			
great.								
•	B: I	've been to Paris	to vi	sit my mother. She wa	as sick.			
				C. It's been a long				
had a	-	been		time.	do?			
great	time.							
27. A: Did you	like to	o spend the time i	n Spa	ain? B:				
A. Yes	, I	B. Where have	you	C. It's been a long	D. Sorry, I can't			
had a	great	been		time.				
time.								
3.2 Answer th	e que	estions \6\						
28. Have you g	28. Have you got any cousins?							
29. What is you	r favo	orite transport?						
30 What coord	n ie r	ext to summar?						
50. What 50050	30. What season is next to summer?							

#### SECTION:4 READING Read the text and choose the correct answer.\14\

Starfish, sometimes called sea stars, are found in all of the world's oceans, even in the icy Arctic Ocean. They are a kind of ocean invertebrate, which means they lack backbones. All starfish have at least five arms, but some have more. Many kinds of starfish can regrow arms that are bitten off by predators. Starfish can be dull or colorful and come in many different sizes. Scientists believe there are more than 1,500 types of

Starfish attack and eat other invertebrates. Some starfish, however, are harmful to undersea communities because they eat special kinds of coral or fish. Starfish are rarely eaten by humans because their bodies are bony and taste bad. Humans often use them as ornaments or collectibles.

31. Some starfish.... \*\1\

A. taste good b. are eaten by humans c. are harmful d. have backbones e. Other:

32. Where are starfish found?1

c. only there is coral d. all of the world's oceans

33. What does the word "lack" mean in the following sentence? They are a kind of ocean invertebrate, which means they lack backbones.\2\

	а.	Have	b. don't have	c. eat	d. hide in
34.	All S	tarfish have\2\			
	a.	five or more arms	b. backbones	c. lots of colors	d. less than 5 arms

35. Which of the following facts would make a starfish different from other sea life?\2\

- A. There are many different kind of starfish
- B. They are found in different oceans
- C. They can re-grow arms that are bitten off
- D. They can be colorful
- 36. All starfish have at least \_\_\_\_\_ arms.2

a. 10 b. 5 c. 6 d. 4

37. Text's main point is about ......\1\

a. animal b. sea food c. ocean d. starfish

38. .....believe there are more than 1,500 types of starfish.\1\

a. Scientists b. People c. Starfish d. we

#### 4.2. Read again and answer the questions./4\*2=8 /

39. What things do starfishes eat?

40. Where do they live ?

41. How many arms do they have ?

42. How many types of starfish are there?

4.3 Read again true or false . /3*2=6 /							
43. Sc	43. Scientists believe there are just 1,500 types of starfish						
44. Sta	arfish don't attack and	l eat other inve	rtebrates	Т	F		
45. Th	eir bodies are bony a	nd taste good			Т	F	
SECTION:5 WRITING Error recognition /3*2=6/							
46. She <u>has</u> g	jotten r <u>eally</u> good at p	playing <u>the</u> Mor	in Khuur in <u>ma</u> i	<u>th </u> class.			
a.	Has	b. really	c. the	•	d. m	ath	
47. I will <u>danc</u>	<u>e </u> to Khuvsgul <u>this</u> su	mmer <u>and </u> see	my f <u>amily</u> .				
a.	Dance	b. this	c. and	d. fam	nily		
48. <u>I always</u> hate <u>history</u> class! 2 + 2 <u>is</u> very <u>difficult!</u>							
a.	Always	b. history	c. very	d. diffi	icult		
495.2 Write about your favorite sport? (70-80 words) /10 points/							

#### 495.2 Write about your favorite sport? (70-80 words). /10 points/

- Question 1: When and where did you tra it?
- Question 2: What did you do before the celebration?
- Question 3: What did you do during the celebration?

Question 4: What differences and similarities were between this and last year's celebration?

Question 5: How did you feel about the celebration?

2023-2024 оны хичээлийн жилийн 10-р ангийн Англи хэлний хичээлийн шалгалтын сэдэв

Хугацаа: 70 минут Хувилбар: В .....ангийн сурагч.....ангийн сурагч....

#### SECTION: I GRAMMAR Read the following sentences and choose the correct answer . /10/

1. The	ey are speaking	Chinese,	*\*	1\
	a. aren't they	b. are they	c. do they	d. don't they
2. lt		_ every day ir	n spring. * <b>\1\</b>	

a. is winding b. has wind c. winds d. was winding

- 3. Maria enjoys \_\_\_\_ to shop. \***\2\**
- a. playing b. doing c. going d. buying
- 4. Students \_\_\_\_\_\_wear their uniform at school.\2\
- a. must . must not c. don't have to d. should not
- 5. They haven't prepared well for their family gathering \_\_\_\_\_.\2\
- a. already b. for c. yet d. just
- 6. If you don't do your homework. You \_\_\_\_\_your final exam.\2\
  - a. will fail B. would fail C. failed D. would failed

# 1.2 Complete the sentences with smell/taste/look/seem/feel + like /8/

- 7. Sweet potatoes ..... a pumpkin.
- 8. He ..... his brother.
- 9. The countryside ..... a paradise.
- 10. The jasmines ..... perfume.

#### 1.3 Put the words in correct order to make sentences /4/

- 11. on, They, hockey, Saturdays, play.
- 12. do, of, students, projects, not, Half.

# SECTION:2 VOCABULARY Choose the correct answer\8\

- 13. What do you call the woman who married your father ?\1\
  - a. Stepmother b. stepfather c. nephew d. niece
- 14. The perfume \_\_\_\_\_ like roses. \1\

a.smell b. tasty c. hear d. look

- 15. \_\_\_\_\_ in cash, by debit card, by cheque, by store card. \2\
  - a.to look b. to try on c. to pay d. to wear
- 16. The hanging \_\_\_\_\_\_ in the German city of Wuppertal has been used since

1909**\2\** 

a.trains b.boat c. electric scooter d. bicycles

17. According to the weather \_\_\_\_\_ there will be rain next Monday. \2\

survey b. information c. forecast D. programme

18. We should \_\_\_\_\_ endangered animals. \2\

hunt b. plant c.save d.throw

# 2.2 Write 2 examples in the column. /4 points /

19 Water transport

2.3 Fill the gaps v	vith correct wor							
herding animals	traveling	swimming	riding a horse					
20. My dad enj	oyed	and he	went to Paris and saw th	ne Eiffel tower.				
21. My brother	and I spent our	summer holida	y with my grandparents a	nd helped them with				
22. My family w		t week and enj	oyed					
23. My girlfrien	8. My girlfriend likes lying on the beach and							
SECTION:3 COM	MUNICATION: C	hoose the co	rrect answer /4*2=8/					
24. A: Can we go to the beach this weekend? B:								
A. Of course	e. B. Can	we	C. I'm sorry, but	D. I'd love to.				
25. A: Could I borr	ow your umbrella	a? BI ne	ed it.					
A. I'm afraid you couldn't	•	don't you	C. Great idea.	D. Of course.				
26. A: Did you hea	r! A little boy has	drowned in th	e lake. B: Oh no!					
A. Really. E	3. That's terrible.	C. You w happene	/on't believe what had jus d <b>.</b>	t D. Why don't we				
27. A: What do you	u suggest for tire	d eyes? B:	these eye drops. They	are excellent.				
A. You can try	B. Are y	ou alright.	C. Maybe I should	D. You believe that				
3.2 Answer the qu	uestions \6\							
28. Have you got a	any siblings?							
29. What is your fa	vorite celebratio	n?						

30. What is your favorite hero?

#### SECTION:4 READING Read the text and choose the correct answer.\14\

Frogs live on land and in water. Frogs have long back legs and short bodies. Their eyes stick out. They do not have tails. Most of the time they move in the water, but they can also move on land. Frogs have smooth, not bumpy, skin. They can

breathe through their skin. Their skin must stay wet so they can breathe through it. Young frogs must breathe through their skin. Older frogs grow lungs. They breathe through their lungs when they are on land, just like people do. Frogs lay their eggs in ponds and other bodies of water, like lakes.

Frogs must move fast to catch something to eat. They must also get away from bigger animals. Some frogs have webs of skin between their toes. Webbed toes are good because it helps them to swim very fast. Tree frogs have toe pads. The toe pads help them hang on when they climb. When they climb, they

move up trees or rocks. Some tree frogs live high in very tall trees. Those tree frogs have webs between their toes. They can jump from tree to tree. They can't fly, but they can stay in the air for a long jump.

31. Do frogs have tails?\1\

A.No, they don't B.Yes, They have C.Yes, They do D.No, They haven't

32. Can frogs jump from tree to tree?\1\

A.No, they don't B.Yes, they can C.Yes, they do D.No, They can't

33.A young frog's skin must stay wet so...\2\

A. the frog can swim. B. the frog can climb

C. The frog can lay eggs. D. the frog can breathe.-

34. Where do frogs lay their eggs?\2\

A. In water B. On land C. In trees D. Under rocks-

35. How are young and old frogs different?\2\

A. Only older frogs have lungs. B. Only young frogs can swim.

C. Only young frogs can live in water. D. Only older frogs must have wet skin.-

36. Some frogs have toe pads to help them...\2\

A.climb. B. swim. C. jump. D. fly.

37. They .....breathe through their skin\2\

A.have B.can C. do d.jump

38. Their ..... stick out. \2\

A.eyes B.toes C.lungs D.skin

4.2. Read again and answer the questions./4\*2=8 /

39. Where do they lay their eggs?

40 Where do they live ?

41. How do they breathe ?

42. Do they breathe their skin?

# 2.3 Read again true or false . /3\*2=6 /

43. Frog has got long tails. T F

44. Most of the time they move in the water. T

45. Tree frogs have webs on their toes. T F

# 2.2 Error Recognition

# Identify and circle one underlined word or phrase that should be corrected. /3x2=6/

46. I <u>am not</u> going to play <u>the</u> volleyball <u>in</u> the gym <u>with my</u> friends.

4

1 2 3

47. <u>This house is built by Baatar last year</u>.

12 3 4

48. Leah isn't cooking dinner yesterday evening, and neither was I.

#### 1234

# 49 WRITING: Write about your favorite celebration. Choose one from the topics.

(New Year, Birthday, Tsagaan sar, Naadam) 70-80 words. /10 points/

Question 1: When and where did you celebrate it?

Question 2: What did you do before the celebration?

Question 3: What did you do during the celebration?

#### Question 4: What differences and similarities were between this and last year's celebration?

Question 5: How did you feel about the celebration?

2023-2024 оны хичээлийн жилийн 10-р ангийн Англи хэлний хичээлийн шалгалтын сэдэв

Хугацаа: 70 минут Хувилбар: С .....ангийн сурагч.....ангийн сурагч.....

# SECTION: I GRAMMAR Read the following sentences and choose the correct answer . /10/

1. They are speaking Russian, \_\_\_\_\_ \*\1\ a. aren't they b. are they c. do they d. don't they 2. It\_\_\_\_\_every nmutua yad \*\1\ a. is winding b. has wind c. winds d. was winding 3. She enjoys \_\_\_\_\_ to shop. \*\2\ b. doing a. playing c. going d. buying 4. They wear their uniform at school. \2\ a. must . must not c. don't have to d. should not 5. They haven't prepared well for their family gathering \_\_\_\_\_.\2\ a. already b. for c. yet d. just 6. If you do your homework wel . You \_\_\_\_\_your final exam.\2\ a. will ssap B. would pssa C.ssap D. would ssap 1.2 Complete the sentences with smell/taste/look/seem/feel + like /8/ 7. Green apple.....a pumpkin. He ..... his fathe . 8. The little town.....a paradise. 9 10. The jasmines ..... perfume. 1.3 Put the words in correct order to make sentences /4/ 11. on, She, hockey, Tuesday, plays 12. do, of, workers, project, Half SECTION:2 VOCABULARY Choose the correct answer\8\ 13. What do you call the man who married your mother ?\1\ a. Stepmother b. stepfather c. nephew d. niece 14. The perfume \_\_\_\_\_ like roses. \1\ a.smell b. tasty c. hear d. look 15. \_\_\_\_\_ in cash, by debit card, by cheque, by store card. \2\ a.to look b. to try on c. to pay d. to wear 16. The hanging in the German city of Wuppertal has been used since 1909\2\ a.trains b.boat c. electric scooter d. bicycles 17. According to the weather \_\_\_\_\_ there will be rain next Monday. \2\ survey b. information c. forecast D. programme 18. We should \_\_\_\_\_ endangered animals. \2\ hunt b. plant c.save d.throw

2.2 Write 2 examples in the column. /4 points /

19 land transport

<u>2.3 F</u>	ill the gaps witl								
herd	ing animals	traveling	swimming	riding a hors	se				
20.	20. My dad enjoyed and he went to Paris and saw the Eiffel tower.								
21.	My brother a	nd I spent our	summer h	oliday with my	grandpare	ents and h	elped them with		
				a va d					
22. 23.									
-	TION:3 COMMU								
	: Can we go to t			B:	2=0/				
/	·				L 4				
	A. Of course.	B. Can we	•	C. I'm sorry	, DUI	D. I'd lo	ve to.		
25. A	.: Could I borrow	your umbrella?	BI ne	ed it.					
	A. I'm afraid you couldn't.	d B. Why do	n't you	C. Great ide	ea.	D. Of co	ourse.		
26. A	.: Did you hear! /	A little boy has d	rowned in th	e lake. B: Oh	no!				
A. F	Really. B. T	「hat's terrible.	C. You happene	won't believe d <b>.</b>	what ha	d just	D. Why don't we		
27. A	: What do you s	uggest for tired e	eyes? B:	these eye dro	ops. They a	re excellen	t.		
A. Y	′ou can try	B. Are you	alright.	C. Maybe I	should	D. You I	believe that		
<u>3.2 A</u>	nswer the ques	stions \6\							
28. H	lave you got any	cousin ?							
 29. V	/hat is vour favo	rite lesson ?							

30. What is your favorite shoes?

#### SECTION:4 READING Read the text and choose the correct answer.\14\

Automakers have gone far beyond just gasoline or diesel engines. There are new and environmentally friendly technologies such as hybrid cars, plug-in hybrid, electric, and even hydrogen cars.

Hybrid cars are those vehicles that use two or more different power sources to move the vehicle. Apart from gasoline engine, these vehicles have an electric motor and a battery, but still they can't be plugged in and recharged. In the field of hybrid vehicles, Toyoto is a leader. It introduced the Toyoto Prius in 1998 which is broadly accepted by reducing air emissions up to 90%.

Battery electric cars run on energy stored in batteries and have an electric motor. As these vehicles are operated entirely by electricity, they don't produce emissions. These vehicles have the highest-capacity

batteries and the most range, but once the battery is depleted, it needs to be recharged, which can take a few hours. Even though electric cars are expensive and sometimes have a bit of a charging problem, these cars are an excellent option.

Plug-in hybrid electric cars are hybrid electric vehicles, except that in PHEV, batteries can be charged by plugging them into an outlet. These vehicles come with high-capacity batteries that allow them to drive for a longer period of time. These vehicles can even drive solely by an electric motor for a certain amount of miles without consuming gasoline. As these vehicles run on electricity that is a clean energy source, they contribute less to global warming.

- 31. Are there three types of electric cars in the text?\1\
- A.No, they t'nera B.Yes, They have C.Yes, They era D.No, They haven't
- 32. Can vehicles use two or more different power sources? \1\
- A.No, they don't B.Yes, they can C.Yes, they do D.No, They can't
- 33. What is the text about? \2\
- A. Environmentally friendly B. Future cars
- C. Gasoline cars D. Differences
- 34. Hybrid cars ..... air pollution. \2\
- A. Reduce B. Pollute C. Reuse D. Make
- - A. Cheap B. Expensive
  - C. High cost D. Not cheap
  - 36. Hybrid cars ..... gasoline and electricity. \2\
  - A. Run on B. Run in C. Into D. Take
- 37. All three cars are ..... \2\
  - A. environmentally friendly B. Polluted C. No fresh d. warming
- 38. It takes ..... to recharge batteries in elrrctric cars. \2\
  - A. Much minutes B. Long time C. A few minutes D. Short time

#### 4.2. Read again and answer the questions./4\*2=8 /

39. What is about the main idea of text?

40 How many types of electric car in the text?

41. What about the best thing of electric cars?

42. When Toyoto Prius accepted by reducing air emmissions up 90% ?

#### 2.3 Read again true or false . /3\*2=6 /

43.Battery electric cars have two different power sources. T F

- 44. Battery electric cars are not cheap. T F
- 45. Batteries in Plug-in hybrid electric cars can't be recharged. T

# 2.2 Error Recognition

# Identify and circle one underlined word or phrase that should be corrected. /3x2=6/

- 46. I <u>am not</u> going to play <u>the</u> volleyball <u>in</u> the gym <u>with my</u> friends.
  - 1 2 3 4
- 47. <u>This house is built by Baatar last year</u>.
- 123 4
- 48. Leah isn't cooking dinner yesterday evening, and neither was I.

1234

# 49 WRITING: Write about your favorite lesson. Choose one from the topics.

(Math, English, Biology, Mongolian) 70-80 words. /10 points/

Question 1: When and h wodid you ekil it?

- Question 2: What did you ekil before?
- Question 3: woH did you gnileef during the nossel?
- Question 4: What differences and similarities erabetween Favorite lesson or not favorite lesson?
- Question 5: How do you feel about the favorite lesson?

Хугацаа: 70 минут	<b>Хувилбар:</b> D	ангийн сурагч
Зөвлөмж: Даалгавар	бүрийн өгөгдлийг сайн ойл	гож унших
Сонгох даалгаврын з	зөвхөн нэг хариултыг сонгох	
Задгай даалгаврыг ү	лдээсэн зайд гаргацтай бич	иж хийх
Харгалзаа тогтоох да	аалгаврыг кодолж бичих	
SECTION: I GRAMM	AR Read the following sent	ences and choose the correct answer for each
gap. \10\		
1. He is coming with h	iis now,? *\1\	
a. isn't he	b. is he c. does he	d. doesn't he
2. lt	_ in Spring. *\1\	
a. is raining	b. has rained c. rains d. was	raining
3. We love . *\2\		
a. Playing	b. doing c. going	d. buying
4. Everywhere in the v	world, hunting endangered an	imals is against the law. Peoplehunt
endangered animals.	*\2\	
a. Must	b. must not c. don't have t	o d. should not
5. My homework hash	't finished\2\	
a. right now	b. since last week c. last	week d. tomorrow
6. If he passes his fina	al exam, hean	policemen.\2\
a. will come	b. is coming c. come	d. coming
1.2 Complete the ser	ntences with smell/taste/loo	k/seem/feel + like \8\
You sound like your	mother.	
This tastes like chicl	<u>ken</u>	
7. This	chicken	
8. You	you've just seen a ghost	
9. When you use	that cream, your skin sm	ooth.
10. "It	cough medicine.	
1.3 Put the words in	correct order to make sente	ences /4/
11. of,	teachers, write, not, essay, H	alf.
12. Juli	ia her, completed ,Delhi Unive	ersity, has, from degree
SECTION:2 VOCABL	JLARY	
Choose the correct a	answer \10\.	
What do you call the	e man who married your fath	ner? \1\
a. Stepmother	b. stepfather c. nephew d. nie	ece
14 in cash, by	debit, fancy dress. \1\	
a.to look b. to	try on c. to pay d. to wear	
15a large vehi	cle for carrying many people,	like a bus but for long journeys. $2$

a.ship b. caravan c. bus d. coach

16. The roses \_\_\_\_\_ like perfume.  $\2\$ 

a.smell b. tasty c.look d. hear

17. According to the weather \_\_\_\_\_ there will be rain tomorrow.\2\ programme b. information c. forecast D. survey

18. We should \_\_\_\_\_ trees. \2\

hunt b. plant c.save d.throw

#### 2.2 Fill the gaps with correct words below /8/

running playing basketball sunbathing staying in the camp

19. People usually go to the .....

20. Last year, we went to Selenge aimag and enjoyed .....

21. ..... good for our health.

22. Children spent a good time ..... in the gym.

# 2.3 Write 2 examples in the column. /4 points /

23 Public transport

.....

.....

# SECTION : 3 COMMUNICATION Read the questions. Then choose the best one for each. /4x2=8 points/

24. A: ..... B: I went to the camp with cousins.

A. Nothing	B. What did you	C. She was a famous	D. What do you do?
special.	do on the	actress.	
	weekend?		
25. A: How was you	r winter holiday?	B:	

A. It was B. It is very far. C. He died in 1895. D. I'd love to.

great.

26. A: ......? B: I 've been to New York to visit my friends. She was sick.

	A. Yes, I	B. Where have you	C. It's been a long	D. What did you
	had a great	been	time.	do?
	time.			
27. A: Di	id you like to spe	nd the time in Turkey?	B:	
A. Yes,	l had a	B. Where have you	C. It's been a long	D. Sorry, I can't

time.

great time. been

3.2 Answer the guestions \6\

28. Have you got any daughters?

30. What season is next to summer?

# SECTION:4 READING Read the text and choose the correct answer.\14\

Whale sharks (Rhincodon typus) are the largest shark, and indeed largest of any fishes alive today. They feed on plankton and travel large distances to find enough food to sustain their huge size, and to reproduce. Whale sharks are found in all the tropical oceans of the world. Their white spotted colouration makes these gentle giants easy to distinguish, and popular with snorkelers and divers at sites where they aggregate off the coast.1

31.What do whale sharks like to eat?

a.Small fish b.Coral c.Plankton d.Seaweed

32. Where can you find whale sharks?

a. Pacific Ocean b.Atlantic Ocean c. tropical oceans d. Arctic and Antarctic regions

33. How can you tell a whale shark apart from other sharks?

a. very large b. white spots on their skin c.swim gently d.unique shape

34.What do whale sharks do to find enough food to eat?

a. They travel long distances b. They hunt in groups

c.They stay in shallow waters d.They store food in their bodies

35.What is the main food of a whale shark?

a.Other fish b.Seals c.Plankton d.Coral

36.Where are whale sharks usually found?

a.In rivers b.In the Arctic Ocean c. In the Pacific Ocean d.In tropical oceans

37.What is special about the color of a whale shark?

a.It has stripes b.It is black c.It is white d. It has white spots

38.What kind of animal is a whale shark?

a.Mammal b.Fish c.Reptile d.Amphibian

#### 4.2. Read again and answer the questions./4\*2=8/

39.Why are whale sharks travel long distance?

40. Where are whale sharks found?

41. What do whale sharks feed on?

42.What is the size of whale sharks compared to other fishes?

# Read again choose the True or False /3x2=6/

43.Whale sharks are not the largest fish alive today. T F

44.Whale sharks can travel up to 1000 miles in search of food. T F

45.Whale sharks are only found in the Atlantic Ocean. T F

# SECTION:5 WRITING Error recognition /3\*2=6/

46. She has gotten really good at playing the piano in musician class.

a. Has b. really c. the d. math

47. I will dance to Buir lake this summer and see my family.

a. Dance b. this c. and d. family

48. <u>I always</u> hate <u>English</u> class! 2 + 2 is very <u>difficult!</u>

a. Always b. history c. very d.difficult

#### 49 5.2 Write about your favorite dessert? (70-80 words). /10 points/

Question 1: When and where did you eat?

Question 2: What did you eat during the celebration?

Question 3: What do you eat during the special day?

Question 4: What differences and similarities are between cooking and dessert?

Question 5: How did you feel about the celebration?

2023-2024 оны хичээлийн жилийн 10-р ангийн

Англи хэлний хичээлийн шалгалтын сэдэв

# .....ангийн сурагч..... Хугацаа: 70 минут Хувилбар: Е SECTION: I GRAMMAR Read the following sentences and choose the correct answer . /10/ 1. They are speaking Indian, \*\1\ a. aren't they b. are they c. do they d. don't they 2. It\_\_\_\_\_\_ every day in spring. \*\1\ a. is winding b. has wind c. winds d. was winding 3. Maria enjoys \_\_\_\_ to shop. \*\2\ a. playing b. doing c. going d. buying 4. Students wear their uniform at school. \2\ a. must . must not c. don't have to d. should not 5. They haven't prepared well for their family gathering \_\_\_\_\_.\2\ b. for c. yet d. just a. already 6. If you don't do your homework. You your final exam. \2\ a. will fail B. would fail C. failed D. would failed 1.2 Complete the sentences with smell/taste/look/seem/feel + like /8/ 7. The countryside ..... a paradise. 8. Thistneve .....a good journey. I .....a stupid man 9. 10. The rose.....perfume 1.3 Put the words in correct order to make sentences /4/ 11. on, They, football, wednesday, play. 12. do, of, students, projects, not, Half. SECTION:2 VOCABULARY Choose the correct answer\8\ 13. What do you call the woman who married your father ?\1\ a. Stepmother b. stepfather c. nephew d. niece 14. The perfume \_\_\_\_\_ like roses. \1\ a.smell b. tasty c. hear d. look 15. \_\_\_\_\_ in cash, by debit card, by cheque, by store card. \2\ a.to look b. to try on c. to pay d. to wear 16. The hanging \_\_\_\_\_ in the German city of Wuppertal has been used since 1909\2\ a.trains b.boat c. electric scooter d. bicycles 17. According to the weather \_\_\_\_\_ there will be rain next Monday. \2\ survey b. information c. forecast D. programme 18. We should \_\_\_\_\_ endangered animals. \2\ hunt b. plant c.save d.throw 2.2 Write 2 examples in the column. /4 points / 19 Water transport

2.3 Fill the gap		rect words				
herding anima	ls trav	eling s	wimming	riding	g a horse	
20. My dad	enjoyed …		and he	went to	Paris and saw the	e Eiffel tower.
21. My broth	ner and I sp	pent our sum	mer holiday	with m	y grandparents an	d helped them with
22. My famil	ly went to ⊺	Ferelj last we	ek and enjo	yed		
23. My girlfr	iend likes l	ying on the b	each and			
SECTION:3 CC		ATION: Cho	ose the cor	rect an	swer /4*2=8/	
24. A: Can we g	go to the be	each this wee	ekend?	B:		
A. Of cou	urse.	B. Can we		C. ľ	m sorry, but	D. I'd love to.
25. A: Could I b	orrow your	umbrella? E	8l nee	ed it.		
A. I'm afraid yo	ou couldn't	B. V	Vhy don't yo	u	C. Great idea.	D. Of course.
26. A: Did you h	near! A little	e boy has dro	owned in the	e lake.	B: Oh no!	
A. Really.	B. Thaťs		C. You won	i't believ	/e what had just	D. Why don't we
	terrible.		happened.			
27. A: What do	you sugge	st for tired ey	/es? B:	these	eye drops. They a	re excellent.
A. You can try		B. Are you	alright.	C. N	laybe I should	D. You believe that
	_					

#### 3.2 Answer the questions \6\

- 28. Have you got any siblings?
- 29. What is your favorite celebration?

30. What is your favorite hero?

#### **<u>SECTION:4 READING</u>** *Read the text and choose the correct answer.*\14\

Frogs live on land and in water. Frogs have long back legs and short bodies. Their eyes stick out. They do not have tails. Most of the time they move in the water, but they can also move on land. Frogs have smooth, not bumpy, skin. They can breathe through their skin. Their skin must stay wet so they can breathe through it.

Young frogs must breathe through their skin. Older frogs grow lungs. They breathe through their lungs when they are on land, just like people do. Frogs lay their eggs in ponds and other bodies of water, like lakes.

Frogs must move fast to catch something to eat. They must also get away from bigger animals. Some frogs have webs of skin between their toes. Webbed toes are good because it helps them to swim very fast. Tree frogs have toe pads. The toe pads help them hang on when they climb. When they climb, they

move up trees or rocks. Some tree frogs live high in very tall trees. Those tree frogs have webs between their toes. They can jump from tree to tree. They can't fly, but they can stay in the air for a long jump.

31. Do frogs have tails?\1\

A.No, they don't B.Yes, They have C.Yes, They do D.No, They haven't

32. Can frogs jump from tree to tree?\1\

A.No, they don't B.Yes,they can C.Yes,they do D.No,They can't

33.A young frog's skin must stay wet so...\2\

A. the frog can swim. B. the frog can climb

C. The frog can lay eggs. D. the frog can breathe.-

34. Where do frogs lay their eggs?\2\

A. In water B. On land C. In trees D. Under rocks-

35. How are young and old frogs different?\2\

A. Only older frogs have lungs. B. Only young frogs can swim.

C. Only young frogs can live in water. D. Only older frogs must have wet skin.-

36. Some frogs have toe pads to help them...\2\

A.climb. B. swim. C. jump. D. fly.

37. They .....breathe through their skin\2\

A.have B.can C. do d.jump

38. Their ..... stick out. \2\

A.eyes B.toes C.lungs D.skin

4.2. Read again and answer the questions./4\*2=8 /

39. Where do they lay their eggs?

40 Where do they live ?

41. How do they breathe ?

42. Do they breathe their skin?

# 2.3 Read again true or false . /3\*2=6 /

43. Frog has got long tails. T F

44. Most of the time they move in the water. T F

45. Tree frogs have webs on their toes. T F

# 2.2 Error Recognition

# Identify and circle one underlined word or phrase that should be corrected. /3x2=6/

46. I <u>am not</u> going to play <u>the</u> volleyball <u>in</u> the gym <u>with my</u> friends.

47. <u>This house is built by Baatar last year.</u>

1 2 3 4

48. Leah isn't cooking dinner yesterday evening, and neither was I.

1 2 3 4

# WRITING: Write about your favorite smart phone . Choose one from the topics.

(I phone, Samsung, LG, ) 70-80 words. /10 points/

Question 1: When and where did you buy it?

Question 2: What did you use before new one?

Question 3: How many years do you use it?

Question 4: What differences and similarities smart phones?

Question 5: How did you feel about your phones?

	Хуе	зилбар А			
N⁰	Зөв хариулт	Оноо	N⁰	Зөв хариулт	Оноо
1	b	1	26	b	2
2	C	1	27	а	2
3	b	2	28	Yes. I have/ No I haven't	2
4	b	2	29	My favorite transport is	2
5	b	2	30	Autumn	2
6	а	2	31	b	1
7	feel	2	32	d	1
8	look	2	33	d	2
9	look	2	34	а	2
10	smell	2	35	с	2
11	Half of students not do project	2	36	b	2
12	We have five math classes every week	2	37	d	1
13	b.stepfather	1	38	а	1
14	c.to pay	1	39	invertebrates	2
15	d.coach	2	40	All the world's oceans	2
16	a. smell	2	41	5 arms	2
17	c. forecast	2	42	1,500 types starfish	2
18	a. hunt	2	43	t	2
19	sunbathing	2	44	f	2
20	staying in the camp	2	45	t	2
21	Hiking	2	46	d	2
22	playing basketball	2	47	b	2
23	bus, car, coach, motorbike,	4	48	С	2
24	В	2	49	Writing	10
25	а	2			

# Түлхүүр

1		Хувил	ібар Е	3	
NՉ	Зөв хариулт	Оноо	Nº	Зөв хариулт	Оноо
1	а	1	26	b	2
2	С	1	27	а	2
3	С	2	28	Yes. I have/ No I haven't	2
4	а	2	29	My favorite celebration is	2
5	С	2	30	my favorite hero is	2
6	а	2	31	а	1
7	taste	2	32	b	1
8	look	2	33	d	2
9	look	2	34	а	2
10	smell	2	35	а	2
11	They play hockey on Saturday	2	36	а	2
12	Half of students not do project	2	37	b	1
13	b.stepmother	1	38	b	1
14	a. smell	1	39	in the water	2
15	c. to pay	2	40	they can live wather and land	2
16	a. trains	2	41	their skin and lungs	2
17	c. forecast	2	42	Yes, they do	2
18	c. save	2	43	F	2
19	boat, ferry, landship	2	44	Т	2
20	traveling	2	45	Т	2
21	herding animals	2	46	2	2
22	riding a horse	2	47	2	2
23	swimming	4	48	1	2
24	А	2	49	Writing	10
25	а	2			

	Хувилбар С							
Nº	Зөв хариулт	Оноо	Nº	Зөв хариулт	Оноо			
1	а	1	26	b	2			
2	с	1	27	а	2			
3	с	2	28	Yes. I have/ No I haven't	2			
4	а	2	29	My favorite celebration is	2			
5	с	2	30	my favorite hero is	2			
6	а	2	31	с	1			
7	taste	2	32	b	1			
8	look	2	33	d	2			
9	look	2	34	а	2			
10	smell	2	35	а	2			
11	she plays hockey on Tuesday	2	36	а	2			
12	Half of workers do project	2	37	b	1			
13	b.stepfather	1	38	b	1			
14	a. smell	1	39	in the water	2			
15	c. to pay	2	40	they can live wather and land	2			
16	a. trains	2	41	their skin and lungs	2			
17	c. forecast	2	42	Yes, they do	2			
18	c. save	2	43	F	2			
19	bus, car, bike, motorbike	2	44	Т	2			
20	traveling	2	45	Т	2			
21	herding animals	2	46	2	2			
22	riding a horse	2	47	2	2			
23	swimming	4	48	1	2			
24	А	2	49	Writing	10			
25	а	2						

		Хувил	oup .		т
N⁰	Зөв хариулт	Оноо	Nº	Зөв хариулт	Онос
1	а	1	26	b	2
2	C	1	27	а	2
3	C	2	28	Yes. I have/ No I haven't	2
4	а	2	29	My favorite celebration is	2
5	C	2	30	my favorite hero is	2
6	а	2	31	а	1
7	taste	2	32	b	1
8	look	2	33	d	2
9	look	2	34	а	2
10	smell	2	35	а	2
11	They play hockey on Saturday	2	36	а	2
12	Half of students not do project	2	37	b	1
13	b.stepmother	1	38	b	1
14	a. smell	1	39	in the water	2
15	c. to pay	2	40	they can live wather and land	2
16	a. trains	2	41	their skin and lungs	2
17	c. forecast	2	42	Yes, they do	2
18	c. save	2	43	F	2
19	boat, ferry, landship	2	44	Т	2
20	traveling	2	45	Т	2
21	herding animals	2	46	2	2
22	riding a horse	2	47	2	2
23	swimming	4	48	1	2
24	A	2	49	Writing	10
25	а	2			